Subject: FW: Benaka - B291 Floor Recoat (with Radon venting

From: Pantel, Robert C CIV NAVFAC MIDLANT, PWD Maine

Sent: Thursday, November 21, 2013 2:23 PM

To: Lee, Samuel Moshe LT NAVFAC, PWD Maine

Cc: Frye, Richard W CIV NAVFAC MIDLANT, PWD Maine; Belmont, William P CIV PORTS, 300N; Hodgdon, Scott N CIV
PORTS, 300N.4; Hoyt, Jeffrey F CIV NAVFAC MIDLANT, PWD Maine; Bodwell, lan CIV NAVFAC MIDLANT, PWD Maine
Subject: Benaka - B291 Floor Recoat (with Radon venting

LT Lee,
I am writing to confirm my comments at our inspection this afternoon.
Although my role was limited, and | picked up this project mid-stream, | believe it was an exemplary job.

Our "Customer" in B291 was very engaged and supportive. That makes a big difference in a teaming to build a successful
project.

Likewise, re: You and Rick Frye for NAVFAC construction oversight.

This was my first job with Benaka. | found them to be responsive to my detailed submittal review comments and very
professional during meetings and other communication. They were very cooperative with various issues including, but
not limited to, scheduling (including working with RadCon Clearances), sub-contractor management, and especially the
task order Modification for radon venting that arose well after project start, and late in the fiscal year.

Most importantly, Benaka staff appeared to be genuinely interested in doing quality work and giving good value to the
Navy. Based on today's Final inspection, they were successful in that effort.

V/R,

Robert

Robert C. Pantel, P.E., M.A.S.C.E.

Structural & Civil Engineer

NAVFAC Midlant, Public Works Department Maine Bldg. 59, Portsmouth Naval Shipyard Portsmouth, NH 03804-5000
(207) 438-1053



